CORRESPONDENCE BRIEFING SHEET



Subject:  2024 King County district court electoral district boundary ordinance

Originator:	Julie Wise, Director, King County Department of Elections 

Issue:

In 2022, elections across Washington began utilizing new district lines following the redistricting process. Last year, a challenge to the new legislative maps was filed with the U.S. District Court in the Western District (Soto Palmer et al v. Hobbs et al) arguing that the new maps unlawfully diluted the voice of Latino voters. Ultimately, the Court found that Legislative District 15 violates Section 2 of the federal Voting Rights Act. 

With that ruling, new maps were considered by the Court. And on March 15, 2024, the Court ordered the Secretary of State to conduct future elections according to Remedial Map 3B.  In King County, Legislative Districts 5, 12, and 31 are impacted by these new lines including 37 precincts and approximately 21,000 voters. 

It’s important to note that the precinct boundaries themselves are not changing. Instead, precincts are moving from one district to another. In many cases, that requires a name change to the precinct as well, as legislative district numbers are included in precinct names (e.g. ENM 31-0409 is changing to ENM 05-0409).  With these precinct name changes we need to submit a new district court ordinance.

Therefore, the Department of Elections GIS Section has prepared a King County district court electoral district boundary Ordinance, amending the previous ordinance earlier this year, to be submitted to the County Council, pursuant to K.C.C. 1.12.010.F and RCW 3.38.050 and amending K.C.C. 1.12.050.  The actual boundaries of the electoral districts have not changed but the county has identified the electoral districts by listing the voting precincts in each district.  These descriptive changes to the electoral divisions of the King County district court are ministerial in nature but are statutorily required. 


  

  

